
 
Originally, I was going to write about how we said goodbye to 
an old friend this month. I was going to write about how VASA's 
fridge died and how we acquired a replacement. " Now Carol is 
that really news " you ask? Yes actually, it is. Oh the horror, if 
you are a resident artist and it's your shift, and your lunch has 
gone bad, and you are starving with 3 hours to go before    
closing, and Miles Constable isn't there to give you a granola 
bar from his stash; then yes a faulty fridge is indeed news! But I 
have changed my mind about writing about all this. Why?      
Because the fridge has been replaced ( that's a whole other 
story ) and because something far more exciting has developed 
at VASA.  
 
There is a mind blowing event coming up that is undeniably 
news. I walked into VASA yesterday and stopped dead in my 
tracks. What a colour trip! Helen Rodgers of mosaic piano fame 
(VASA lobby) has her exhibition, "30 Shades of Round" 
mounted and ready for celebrating at her opening reception on 
July 7th. Absolutely stunning! Do not miss this visual treat. It 
promises to be a fabulous affair with refreshments from a food 
friendly fridge that actually works. 
 
Happy colour tripping 
everyone. 
 
Carol Watamaniuk  
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